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 Housing starts declined 8.0% in June to a 1.434 million annual rate, below the 
consensus expected 1.480 million.  Starts are down 8.1% versus a year ago.  
 

 The drop in June was due to both single-family and multi-unit starts. In the past 
year, single-family starts are down 7.4% while multi-unit starts are down 9.4%. 

 
 Starts in June fell in all major regions. 

 
 New building permits declined 3.7% in June to a 1.440 million annual rate, 

below the consensus expected 1.500 million.  Compared to a year ago, permits 
for single-family homes are down 2.7% while permits for multi-unit homes are 
down 31.2%.  

 
Implications:  Housing starts took a breather in June following a surge in May.  
Looking at the details, the slowdown in construction was broad-based with all four 
major regions and both single-family and multi-unit starts contributing.  While the data 
have been choppy recently, it looks like construction activity has bottomed and begun 
to recover.  Keep in mind that many owners of existing homes are hesitant to list their 
homes and give up fixed sub-3% mortgage rates, so many prospective buyers have 
turned to new builds as their best option. This has boosted demand for developers and 
should help construction activity going forward.  While 30-year mortgage rates 
continue to hover near 7% it looks like some of the sticker shock from the rapid run-up 
in financing costs last year is wearing off.  This is good news for overall starts because 
single-family construction has been largely responsible for the decline in activity 
throughout the past year.  It’s also important to remember that lots of projects were 
already in the pipeline.  At present, the number of homes under construction is 
hovering near the highest level on record back to 1970.  These figures also demonstrate 
a slower construction process due to a lack of workers and other supply-chain issues.  
Given that builders already have their hands full, it was not surprising to see permits for 
new projects fall 3.7% in June.  While we don’t think housing is going to be a driver of 
economic growth in the year ahead, recent numbers are certainly not what you’d expect to see if there was a severe housing 
bust like the 2000s on the way, either.   

Housing Starts         Monthly Jun-23 May-23 Apr-23 3-mth 6-mth Yr to Yr
 SAAR, thousands % Ch. Level Level Level moving avg moving avg % Change

Housing Starts -8.0% 1434 1559 1348 1447 1416 -8.1%
     Northeast -2.1% 95 97 124 105 122 -25.2%
     Midwest -33.1% 162 242 175 193 171 -21.0%
     South -4.4% 838 877 745 820 811 -3.2%
     West -1.2% 339 343 304 329 312 -6.6%
Single-Unit Starts -7.0% 935 1005 847 929 881 -7.4%
Multi-Unit Starts -9.9% 499 554 501 518 535 -9.4%
Building Permits -3.7% 1440 1496 1417 1451 1438 -15.3%
     Single-Unit Permits 2.2% 922 902 856 893 842 -2.7%
Source: U.S. Census Bureau  
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